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The Science Department

Currently there are five members of the Science Department that are involved in teaching Science.  In Years 7, 8 and 9 the three Sciences are taught separately by specialist teachers.  Pupils in these three Years receive two lessons of each Science subject per week and at the end of Year 9 pupils then choose their Option subjects;  often selecting all three Sciences.  It is the School’s policy to encourage pupils to study at least one GCSE Science subject in order to maximise career options for the future.  In Years 10 and 11 girls can study Edexcel individual IGCSE science subjects or a single combined science (AQA Science). Girls are taught four lessons of each Science subject.  At A Level six lessons per week are then offered which allows for a mixture of practical and theoretical aspects to be taught.  A level teaching is usually shared.  

Pupils are monitored on a regular basis by the use of homework and testing.  Interim assessments are issued each half term for individual pupils which allows their effort and attainment in these subjects to be followed.  At the end of each academic year pupils in Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 will take a final subject examination.  

The Science Department is supported by a full-time technician who assists in the setting up for practical exercises and the ordering of equipment and materials that are generally used within the three Departments.  There is particular emphasis on Heath and Safety and information is obtained from CLEAPPS and full risk assessments are subsequently carried out on all practical exercises performed by pupils as well as demonstrations given by staff.  

The Department consists of four separate purpose built laboratories that are well equipped and there is an additional science classroom for smaller teaching groups.  

The Department is very strong in STEM (science, technology, engineering and maths) activities and it also takes particular pride in the level of achievement that is attained consistently at (I)GCSE and A Level.  The Department has an excellent record of university entry into medicine, veterinary medicine, engineering and other prestigious Science based degree courses.
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